Dear Mr. Harkola,
 
Some days ago I sent you the results of the Fairy Section of the FIDE ALBUM 2001 - 2003. 
 

In the meantime, the PCCC site  declared the results "incorrect" and removed them, as can be seen from the following jpg, taken at this time and from the link:  http://www.saunalahti.fi/~stniekat/pccc/fa0103sl.htm. This act is completely illegal.
 
 

I declare that: 
 
1. I never resigned as director of the Fairy section, therefore I have the full authority to manage the section and its results.
 
2. The results of the Fairy Section are correct, official and final. All the judges and the director agreed with the selection and no other changes will be made more by the team. 

 
3. The try to cancel the results of the Fairy Section has no legal basis. Nobody (even not the President) has the right to cancel the decisions of the director, to interfere or to control the team's professional work. 
 

4. If somebody has a proposal against, he can send it to the PCCC - the FIDE Album sub-commission where it will be discussed. 
 
5. I want to emphasis that the try to cancel the official results of the section, endanger the awarding of FIDE titles and the publication of the Album in time, as well as the will of other people to take part as judges and directors in the future Albums. 
 

6. I ask you to publish the results again on the PCCC site as soon as possible.
 
 

With best regards,
 
Theodor Tauber
Director of the Fairy Section,
FIDE Album 2001-2003
